
Dear Friends, 

Last week, I walked into St. Joseph School in Madison with my friend Fr, John Baptiste. The sight of the freshly       

polished floors, the pristine condition of the school, and the smell of cleanliness in the air could only mean one thing: 

it’s time for school to start! With the start of school each year, parish life returns to a busier and more active rhythm. 

I hope that all of you have enjoyed some time for vacation and relaxation this summer. Now it’s time for us to get 

busy in the work of the Lord.   

Soon our religious education classes will begin for our young parishioners. The education and formation of our young 

Catholics is of tremendous importance. In order to fully practice the faith, one must first have a strong foundation. 

We are blessed to have wonderful catechists who generously give of their time and talents so that we can provide an 

excellent catechetical program at Our Lady of the Lake. Catechists, we appreciate you and are so grateful for your 

service. We continue to need additional catechists to serve in this large faith community. You do not need to have a 

theology background or professional teaching experience to become a catechist. You need a loving heart and a      

willingness to serve and to share your faith with others. Please prayerfully consider becoming a catechist in our parish. 

If you are willing to serve, please contact Cyndi Sabatino in the church office.   

Likewise, Fraternus and Fidelis begin another year together. These two ministries provide a wonderful opportunity for 

our young men and women to live a virtue inspired life, to foster a deep commitment to our Lord and His church, 

and to form great friendships that last for many years. Our adult leaders also find this ministry to deeply enrich their 

lives as they mentor and encourage our young people on their faith journey. 

We are also looking forward to a new beginning of RCIA. This wonderful ministry seeks to serve those who wish to 

learn more about their faith and the opportunity to become Catholic. Sr. Maria and our RCIA team provide such a 

welcoming and loving environment for those considering becoming Catholic. One wonderful way to connect more 

fully with your faith is to serve as a sponsor for RCIA. Please contact Sr. Maria in the office for more information. 

Also, our parish offers many opportunities for adult education and spiritual formation. Please watch 

for the upcoming classes, events and groups that we offer to our adults. If you have never         

participated in our adult programs, please consider doing so. This will enrich your life and will   

foster a greater connectedness to one another.   

May God continue to richly bless us in our endeavors to serve Him and one another. And may our 

Blessed Mother pray for us that our lives may glorify the Lord. 

  In His love, 
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We hope you enjoy 

this issue of The  

Parish Press 

 

Thank you to every-

one who contributed  

articles, ideas, and 

pictures. 

 

Blessings, 

Jennifer C. Harris 

OLOL Communications  

OLOL Communications 
 

Did you know OLOL is on social media? Connect with us today! Feel free to share your photos 

from parish activities and interact with us on whichever platform works best for you.  

       

   www.ololcconline.com 

@OurLadyoftheLakeTN 

 

@OLOLCCTN 

 

@OLOLCCTN 

MyParish App can be found by 

texting App to 88202 or visit-

ing  myparishapp.com to 

download. Select our parish 

after downloading. 

For questions, please contact Jennifer 

 Harris at 615.417.2234 or by email  

ololcommunications@gmail.com. 

We are looking forward to a new beginning of our RCIA program—Rite of Christian 

Initiation. This wonderful ministry seeks to serve those that wish to learn more about 

their faith and the opportunity to become Catholic. This is a time when we are led by the 

Holy Spirit as He moves to enrich our lives in the promises of faith, hope and love in our Lord, 

Jesus Christ. Please contact Sr. Maria at the parish office for more information on be-

coming a sponsor or joining our RCIA program. 



OLOL Lake House 

 

 

Little Flowers Girls' Club is a club for girls in grades K through 

5th. This year we are starting our 10th year at OLOL! Little 

Flowers is a program whose goal is to provide young girls with 

an opportunity to gather and learn about their Catholic herit-

age, faith, and traditions. Each meeting the girls learn about the 

female saints: real role models for the virtues! We pray, dis-

cuss a virtue and saint, have “tea time”, do a craft, and play 

games. The girls continue working on activities at home to 

earn a virtue patch, for each lesson. We meet only once a 

month, on a Monday evening, during the school year. We’re 

excited to announce there is a new workbook available for the 

first time in years.  We will be learning about new saints, in-

cluding Saint Mother Teresa of Calcutta! Our meetings are 

fun! We need many female helpers, so each of our young girls 

can participate fully in all the activities. Our first meeting is 

Monday, August 26 from 6:00 – 7:00 at OLOL in rooms 209/210. Parents need to stay for the entire meeting to regis-

ter as we will have our new member Sash Ceremony. There is a $20 supply fee for each girl.  

Please contact Tara Ludwig at 615-519-7765 or taraludwig@bellsouth.net with questions.   

Little Flowers Girl’s Club 

After a fun filled first year, OLOL's revitalized youth ministry, Lake House, returns for a second year with fresh energy 

and excitement for a new school year. Continuing upon last year's format, we look forward to welcoming back some 

of Nashville's wonderful Christian musicians and a few new friends. We will continue to attend Catholic Youth Office's 

SUMMIT nights at Church of the Assumption to foster relationships with other youth across the Diocese this year 

again as well.  

Lake House has enjoyed a great summer break of fun, friendship and service. This past summer, we attended Catholic 

Heart Work Camp in Melbourne, Florida. Spending a week with a handful of other parishes from around the country, 

our youth served many of the various in need communities of Florida by painting houses, refurbishing facilities, packag-

ing food, and much more. With a opportunities for reconciliation, adoration, worship, and a little fun too, our teens 

gave some of their summer vacation to show their faith in action. Come see what makes our youth so special and stop 

by the Lake House! 
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Throughout the summer, Fraternus has been growing in virtue and brotherhood. At the begin-

ning of the summer, Fraternus held its annual Accolade ceremony which featured the largest knight-

ing ceremony in our chapter’s history. While previous years have seen only one or two brothers 

knighted, this year we had an astonishing SEVEN members of Fraternus knighted! Three brothers and 

four captains achieved this rank by completing challenges and spending lent in sacrifice and deep pray-

er. Congratulations to brothers Evan Russelberg, Henry Sanchez, and Hezekiah Sunshine along with 

captains Anthony Dana, Paul Dana, Danny Snyder, and 

Richard Russelberg! Thank you to all of our knights for 

your service and example to our Fraternus chapter! 

 

More recently, our brothers journeyed to Ranch, a Fraternus retreat 

held each summer. The brothers spent the week playing hard and 

growing closer to God. They went white water rafting, enjoyed time 

hiking through beautiful hills and valleys, and spent time in prayer. 

There’s not a better way to spend your summer, so we hope to see all 

our brothers back at Ranch next year! 

Finally, our weekly Frat Nights begin again on Monday, August 5 from 

6:15-8:30 p.m. There is food, fun, and brotherhood. Anyone sixth grade 

and older are welcome (dads too)! Come join Fraternus! 

 

Paratum cor meum Deus, Paratum cor meu - My heart is ready God, my heart is ready 

Why I loved Fidelis Camp “Inspire” 
by Abby Joubert 

I did not know what to expect from Fidelis Inspire. It was five amazing days of prayer, reflection, 

and fun. My two favorite things were Adoration and White-water Rafting. Adoration is always a 

true privilege, but I often let life get in the way.  I don’t do it nearly enough. I had never been 

White-water Rafting before, and now I don’t know why it took me so long!  Oh, and I have to 

mention 7 AM Mass, outdoors with the sunrise behind the priest. That was an experience I will 

never forget!  In the time I was at camp, I have grown in my faith and my self-confidence, just like 

the young ladies Fidelis is geared toward.  It was a great experience. 
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 Religious Education 
“But Jesus called the children to him and said, "Let the little children come to me, and do not hin-

der them, for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these.” -Luke 18:16 

 

Greetings parents and families! Welcome aboard another great year at Our Lady of the Lake and the Reli-

gious Education Program. We are here to serve you and your children, and we will do our very best to 

make the Religious Education of our parish family a meaningful priority. We ask for families to make an 

equal promise of priority! We will work very hard to assure that at the end of each year, students have 

learned more, loved more, and deepened their friendship with Jesus, and hopefully be inspired to continue 

with faith formation for the rest of their lives! 

 

Please welcome to our parish staff and the Religious Education Program, Michelle Lydon and Cherie Phil-

lips. Michelle will be available on Sundays and Wednesday evenings to assist you in any way, and Cherie 

will be available during the week to assist you. 

 Classes for Pre-School, age three by Sept. 8th, 2019 (children must be potty trained)-5th grade will be 

held on Sunday mornings from 9:40 a.m.-10:50 a.m. 

 Classes for 6th-8th grade will be held on Wednesday evenings from 6:15 p.m.-7:45 p.m. Students will 

attend a youth Mass the first Wednesday of the month. Parents are encouraged to attend the Mass. 

 

All students seeking sacraments should complete at least two years of Religious Education prior to the 

sacramental year to be fully prepared. Students preparing to receive the sacrament of First Communion 

and Confirmation are required to attend class weekly. More than five absences will likely result in delay of 

the sacrament. Thank you for the blessings you bring to our parish and our program. 

Our Lady of the Lake is blessed with both a Fraternus Chapter for our young men and a Fidelis chapter for 

our young ladies. Your help is needed on Monday, September 9, when friends of our youth will gather in the 

St. Joseph Hall for the 10th annual Fraternus/Fidelis banquet. The goal is $50,000 to fund both programs. 

Please consider supporting our mission to walk with young men and women in their journey of faith with 

God by attending the dinner and supporting our ministry financially. You will enjoy a wonderful meal and 

hear testimonies about the difference the Fraternus and Fidelis Chapters are making in young lives. 

The annual banquet helps us send teens to Fraternus Ranch and Fidelis Inspire Camp. Here is your chance to 

make a difference in the lives of our young Catholics, who are up against a negative culture, which at the very 

least mocks their faith as unscientific superstition.  You have heard it said that all the devil needs to do is to 

convince people that he is not real. Too many are already convinced, but as the Body of Christ, we can 

change this. We cannot do it without your financial support.   

The list of table sponsors is below. Please contact one and let us know that you will join us on September 9th. 

Danny Snyder  Carol Smith   Patti Deffendall 

Tom Wynne  Jordan Martin/Fidelis  Doug Blake 

John Wright  John Altepeter   Michael Schrampf 

Andrea McGuire Tony Domning   Paul Dana 

Jason Allman  Richard Russelburg  Stanley Cummings 

Fraternus & Fidelis Banquet 



Quilt Ministry 
We invite anyone that is curious about quilting.  We will gladly share our 

knowledge and are more than happy to teach anyone that might be in-

terested.  We currently meet on the second Thursday of each month in 

Room 202, from 10:00 - 2:00.  As of this date we have distributed 52 

quilts. It has been such a joyful and humbling blessing to provide a small 

comfort to those struggling. If you have any questions, please call Donna 

Kobza at (615)382-2299 or Paula Weller at (615) 417-1879. 

Moms PLUS (Moms Providing Love Understanding & Support) is gearing up for another 

exciting year. If you are new to the parish or looking for a welcoming, supportive com-

munity, join us Wednesday mornings in room 202 at 9:30am. We meet every Wednesday 

morning during the school year where breakfast and childcare are available. We also host 

evening meetings and spe-

cial events such as “Moms Night 

Out” throughout the year. For more 

information, contact Manesa or Ashley at 

momsplusolol@gmail.com or check out our Face-

book page at www.facebook.com/momsplus/  

Wiggles Giggles, our Fall children's consignment 

sale, is September 25-27th. Find more information 

at wigglesgiggles.org  If you are a youth in the par-

ish and looking for volunteer service hours, please 

contact Jennifer Harris at 615.417.2234 or ololcon-

signment@gmail.com for more info.   

Moms PLUS 

  

Save the date for a Women’s Prayer breakfast - “Heal Deeper, Love More”- on Satur-

day, November 9th from 9am-12pm at Our Lady for the Lake. Our guest speaker will be 

Tatiana “Tajci” Cameron, award-winning singer and performer and motivational/

inspiration speaker. Advanced reservations are required. Please watch the bulletin for 

additional information.  

Heart of the Home Women’s Ministry  



P a g e  7  

Golden Guys & Gals 

T h e  P a r i s h  P e s s  

Golden Guys and Gals continues to grow and wants to welcome 

our newest members:  Patti Carleton, Chris Fenton, Sole and 

Richard Gonzalez, Michelle Hamm, Ken and Martha Holda, Judy 

Jackson, and Kathy and Bill Sherman. 

Our group went to Ethridge, TN, the home of an Amish commu-

nity. We had to take the trip twice because so many wanted to 

experience their lifestyle. We took a mystery trip to Nash-

ville's Song Writer's Hall of Fame and Varallo's Restaurant founded 

in 1908 and famous for its chili.  Everyone had a good time. 

One of our favorite activities is eating out for lunch.  We lunched 

at  Sweeny Swift's, Jumbo and Delicious, and First Watch. We also enjoy seeing movies or playing 

games at our church. Of course, snacks are always a part of these activities. Golden Guys and Gals is 

planning ahead for 2020. We are looking at trips to the Creation Museum and the Ark in May. In Octo-

ber, we are thinking about San Antonio. Our trips are open to all adults. 

Since we like to be active, we are always open to new activities, new ideas and new members. You can 

join us at any time. For information, contact Kandie G'Francisco at (615) 420 0029. 

Love one 

another with 

brotherly 

affection. 

Outdo one 

another in 

showing honor.  

Romans 12:10 

Based on our presence in the Narthex prior to Masses selling Christmas Cards, Thanksgiving Tur-

keys, tickets to events, etc., you might think all we do is raise money. The money we do raise goes 

right back into our community in the form of charitable donations to charities or ministries too nu-

merous to mention here. Some are Fraternus, Fidelis, Coats for Kids, Crisis Pregnancy Center, etc. 

Our charity isn’t always a donation of money, in the last two years our council has also donated 

more than 55,000 service hours to the above listed and many more charities or projects involving 

our Parish. Council 9132 is the largest and most active in the state of TN, which means we always 

have a lot going on and welcome new members wholeheartedly. We just hosted our annual BRASS 

bike ride in July and our annual Golf Tournament in August. There is time for you to get involved! 

Knights of Columbus  
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“Ignorance of Scripture is ignorance of Christ”  

St. Jerome. 

Are you looking for God’s purpose in your life? Come build your spiritual strength.  

Alpha: Sundays 9:45-10:45 AM- Answers to Life’s Questions for Skeptics and Saints. Bevington Hall. Do-

nuts and Coffee included. (Parents, this is your time to grow your faith for your children’s sake.)  

Beloved: Sundays 9:45-10:45 AM. All things Love and Marriage for the engaged, newly weds, or any hus-

band or wife who hopes to become a better spouse.  

Chosen for Confirmation Parents: Help your Confirmation student profoundly experience the love of the 

Holy Spirit in this sacrament by re-educating yourself in our Catholic beliefs. Wednesdays, 6:15-7:45 PM dur-

ing CCD classes. Your knowledge of the faith is the most precious gift you can give your children.  

Connect Small Group Bible Studies: A variety of Bible studies both in homes and at church, days and 

nights, weekdays and weekends. Travel with friends through Scripture and experience the Word of God in 

your life. 

Tuesday Women’s Bible Studies: Two Bible studies for women offered on Tuesday mornings. Erika Rein-

hard leads a class in Room 203, and a second study is led by Renee Wright in Room 101. 

Fr. Thomas’ Class: Sundays 9:45-10:45 AM. Bring your theological questions; expect wit and wisdom in Fr. 

Thomas’ answers. 

“Happy Catholic Life” Speaker Series: Be inspired by our Catholic speakers on the topics of Forgiveness, 

Parenting, Beauty, Scripture, Marriage, Adventure and Vatican II. Wednesday nights following youth Mass, 7-

8 PM. Room 206-207. 

Men’s Bible Study: Saturday mornings, 7 -8 AM, Bevington Hall. Prepare your soul for Sunday Mass by 

studying the readings. Bonus: a breakfast fit for for Kings.  

Saturday morning Bible Study: Kandie G’Francisco leads a Bible study in 

Room 206 on Saturday mornings at 9 AM. 

For more information on any of these classes, contact Patti Deffendall, Adult 

Faith Coordinator. 615 944-8986 or pattideffendall@comcast.net 

Adult Faith Formation 
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Seven Sisters of the Apostolate 
In July, the Seven Sisters of the Apostolate hosted Father Luckas for lunch. The purpose was to in-

troduce him to the seven ladies who had been praying for him this year. The apostolate had been 

formed shortly after he left for his assignment in India. Two other apostolates also exist in our par-

ish; one for Father Eric and one for Father Thomas. There are many all over the country. 

The Seven Sisters of the Apostolate is a ministry of prayer for our pastors. The coordinator for the 

Nashville Diocese is one of our own parishioners, Rosemary Geiger. Seven Sisters is about seven 

women who choose one day a week to spend one hour in adoration praying for the priest. You can 

choose any hour of that day, but it must be the same day each week. There are no meetings to at-

tend. 

Father Luckas is a former associate pastor of OLOL. Father Luckas’ order is the Missionaries of St. 

Francis De Sales. This order established a mission in Tamil Nadu, in southern India. Desiring to obey 

the local MSFS Superior, Father accepted his request to come care for the Catholics that needed a 

pastor. Father says life there is challenging. It gets very hot and dusty, to which he has an allergy. 

Then comes the monsoon season, and there are cyclones. Water, food, and medical services are 

scarce. The people are very poor. Soon after arriving, Father had a well dug for water. A pump and 

filter were also needed. For medical care for his people he travels to 

a nearby town to hire a doctor or nurse if he has the funds. He is 

two hours from the nearest hospital. He hopes to buy a van to help 

transport the sick and elderly for medical care as well as for gather-

ing them for Mass. Father serves five missions with different numbers 

of families in each one. He travels between them on a motorcycle, 

some taking 35 minutes or more from one to another. He also helps 

a primary school with an orphanage. To stay in touch with Father 

Luckas, email fatherluckas@gmail.com. 

Father Luckas’s apostolate currently needs two sisters, and we also 

need substitutes for the sisters when they can’t come. Men can sub-

stitute. Please call Patty Bolger 615.264.3129 for more information. 

For information regarding Fr. Eric’s apostolate, call Rosemary Geiger, 

760.505.6625, and for Fr. Thomas’s, call Elsa Ehinger 615.338.3911.   

The Spirit of 

the LORD 

will rest on him-

- the Spirit of 

wisdom and of 

understanding, 

the Spirit of 

counsel and of 

power, the 

Spirit of 

knowledge and 

of the fear of 

the LORD 

Isaiah 11:2 

Fall group sessions for anyone grieving the loss of a loved one will begin the first Tuesday in October and 

will last for eight weeks.  We will meet in parish library from 6:30-8:00! Feel free to bring a friend. For 

questions, call Lynn Herman at 615-824-0988. 

Grief Support Group 
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“Christ yesterday, today and forever.” Hebrews 8:13 

Evangelization is truly an ongoing process in which we daily renew our personal transition 

and often a metamorphosis in which we truly allow Christ to be the center of our lives. 

This process very much brings us to our higher self, so to speak, as we continue to unite 

with our whole person which includes our mind, our body, and our soul in the pursuit of 

holiness. Sure we are all “rough around the edges” which often includes the many wounds 

of life, and yet we are called to continue our journey in life to become the best, the most 

unique individual who is spiritually retooled by the Potter, Jesus Christ himself, because we 

are the clay, we were created as such.  

When evangelist Matthew Kelly visited us a few years ago, he challenged us to become the 

best representation of our self because this would be our great quest for our unique holi-

ness which we all are called to become and this is the best representation of Christ in our 

world. Yes we reach for the best within ourselves we truly mimic Jesus Christ and we of-

ten become the only Christ that so many people in our world will ever encounter. 

In the mid-70s I had the opportunity of learning from a great person, teacher and mentor 

Og Mandino shared with us his most tragic life leading up to his transformation which ulti-

mately placed him as one of the great writers of our time. He is best recognized as the 

author of the Greatest Salesman in the World which continues to be number two in print 

right behind the Bible itself. I have had the opportunity of reading most of his writings and I 

must admit I am probably most moved by the smallest book I’ve ever read entitled, “God’s 

Memorandum”. This book may very well appear to be so simple and yet so profound, as 

well as humbling as it invites us to enter into an understanding about ourselves and God‘s 

master plan for all creation. As one reads this profound book of how to become spiritually 

retooled so that each of us continues to pursue our holiness as our personal quest and 

simultaneously share with all we encounter the present (gift) of the risen Christ always 

which is always cognizant in our minds, in our lives, and in our hearts. The spiritual energy 

within each of us becomes intense as we pursue our holiness and thereby share in the 

spirit of Christ in a very special way so that we become mindful of Christ and filled with 

enthusiasm (Greek meaning “God within“) as we do this we become authentic and trans-

parent with the spirit of honesty, responsibility, integrity, courage, and persistence. The gift 

of Evangelization is first on our own evangelization of ourselves and the only way that we 

can continue to grow in evangelization is to share it with others as we were instructed by 

the most recent popes all of whom emphatically stated that the most important work that 

we have in our church is Evangelization. The great theologian, scientist, evangelist and 

teacher Teilhard de Chardin shares with us his perception of evangelization as he states: 

“may the Lord preserves in us all a passionate zest for the world, much gentleness, and 

may he help us be more fully human to the end.“ These inspiring words become our   

Mantra as we evangelize to all the risen Christ 

 

Submitted by Parish 

Council Member, Dr. 

Tim Lynch 

Evangelization 

But you, keep 
your head in all sit-
uations, endure 
hardship, do the 
work of an evange-
list, discharge all 
the duties of your 
ministry.  

2 Timothy 4:5 



Fall  Season of Stewardship  
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Surviving Divorce is an exciting new ministry that will bring hope and healing to those who have experienced the 

pain and loneliness of a broken marriage. This program is for the newly separated and divorced and those still 

struggling with issues many years later. It will help them find answers to their questions, restore their hope, and 

begin authentic healing. Surviving Divorce features twelve video presentations that cover topics such as shock and 

grief, anger and forgiveness, money issues, dealing with children and a former spouse, and annulment and remar-

riage.  

The twelve-week Surviving Divorce program begins on Thursday evening, 

August 29 at 6:30 pm with an orientation meeting in room 203. The cost 

of the program for participants is $22 which includes the Surviving Divorce 

Personal Guide and all program materials. Please join us as we find com-

fort and counsel consistent with Catholic Church teachings. 

  

For more information, facilitators will be available in Room 203 after all 

masses the weekends of August 17 &18 and 23 &24, 2019. Call Roseann: 

615.406.5677, Cindy: 931.206.3654 or Elizabeth: 615.636.8074 or Email: 

catholicdivorceolol@gmail.com 

Surviving Divorce 

Summer days are ending but we anticipate new beginnings.  Fall is 

a time for harvest. We can harvest the bountiful giving of God by 

mirroring His giving.  We will be hearing Gospel stories of how 

we should give open handedly to the poor and needy and how we 

will be held accountable for how we used God’s gifts to serve the 

Lord and our neighbor.   

As with most passages of time, there is transformation.  For some 

adults, it will be a desire to learn more about the Catholic Church 

and preparation to be received into the Church through our   

RICA program.  For children, it will be starting or continuing their 

education and sacramental preparation through our Religious Edu-

cation program.   

To harvest your gifts, such as time, talent or treasure, we have so 

many fellowship, evangelization, education, worship, social action, 

welcoming and family life ministries for you to join.  A list is in the 

hallway rack. Consider becoming a catechist or an RCIA sponsor. 

Many of our youth programs need adult mentors. We have minis-

tries to serve the poor and needy, such as St. Vincent de Paul So-

ciety, Room-in-the-Inn, OLOL food pantry and our aid to our 

twin parish in Haiti.  These are just a few examples.   

Jesus tells us it does not matter who we are, where we live or 

how much we have gained on earth.  What matters is that we see everything that we own is really a gift from God 

and as good stewards, we strive to use those gifts accordingly.   

   

tel:(931)%20206-3654


Mission for St. Bertin in Haiti 
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“It's not how much we give but how much love we put into giving.”  

― Mother Teresa 

The annual fundraiser for the school at St. Bertin, our twin parish in Haiti, began this past 

July.  Our goal was to raise $55,000 this summer for the 2019-2020 school year and we 

exceed it. Thanks to the faithful and generous support of OLOL parishioners during last 

year’s fundraiser, 750 students received a quality education at St. Bertin preschool, primary and 

secondary schools during the 2018-2019 school year. Also, our financial support made it possible 

for us to give the teachers a much-needed increase in wages and keep tuition at an affordable rate for parents.   

The current socio-political crisis in Haiti reminds us that education is a vital priority. As you may know, Haiti is in a 

state of ongoing demonstrations and violence. Tens of thousands of people have taken to the streets to protest 

widespread government corruption, economic mismanagement and human rights abuses. The national economy is 

deteriorating rapidly. The value of the Haitian Gourde against the US dollar continues to decline at the same time the 

rate of inflation is skyrocketing. These developments have taken a significant toll on impoverished rural communities, 

like Petit Bourg de Port Margot where St. Bertin is located. Ensuring quality education for the next generation is the 

greatest opportunity to invest in positive, systematic change for the future. By providing a quality education for the 

children of St. Bertin, we will empower them to improve the quality of life in Haiti and build hope for the future.  

Your continued prayers and support can and will make a real difference!   

  

If you haven’t done so already, please consider making a donation for St. Bertin School.   For more information, con-

tact Diane Huggins at dphuggins@comcast.net or 615-476-2667. 

 

Fall Cursillo weekends are almost here. Weekends start on Thursday evening and end Sunday evening at Camp Mary-

mount in Fairview, TN. There is no way to describe the effect a Cursillo experience can have on your life. Your envi-

ronment, whether home, school, work or your parish will be greatly enhanced by your renewed joy and love of 

Christ. After the weekend you continue to be encouraged to live a Christian life by involvement in a small group that 

meets with the purpose of strengthening each other to bring Christ into the lives of all they come in contact with.  

Watch the narthex for more information and weekend applications. You will need a sponsor to attend the weekend.  

We can help you find a sponsor if you have not already been approached by a Cursillista. 

Fall (English) 2019: Men's September 12-15 ,Women’s September 26-29 

Fall (Spanish) 2019: Men’s October 10-13, Women’s October 24-27 

 

Our next OLOL Ultreya is scheduled for the second Tuesday October.  All cursillistas are welcome!! 

To learn more about this exciting ministry, please contact Helen Rupert, OLOL Coordinator to the 

diocesan Cursillo, at hrupert1@live.com or 615-712-4292.  

Cursillo 

mailto:dphuggins@comcast.net


OLOL in Action  
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Charles Haddock 

William Parks 

Remy Jones 

Amelia Jones 

State Cornell 

Brieleigh Cornell 

Dorothy Colli 

Jorge Juarez 

Aiden Burgess 

Hixon Sangster 

Holden deMontigny 

Michael Major 

Louisa Bigos 

John Kuntz 

Sylvia Gentry 

Emma Holt 

Everly Lotz 

Caroline Russell 

Aziah Flores 

Matthew Porcelli 

Vicenza Robinson 

Genevieve Bourget 

Harriet Hinton 

Colin Reilly 

Collins Truitt 

Alexandra Mullen  

Deaths 

Our heartfelt condolences 

to the families of: 
 

 Richard Cambron 

 Lucy Wilson 

 Amy Dickens 

 Peggy Rector 

 Debbie Davis 

 Anne Sperber 

Baptisms 

Marriages 
Our very best to the newlyweds: 

 Michael Brisky and Theresa Madonia  

 

Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 

name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teach-

ing them to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely I am 

with you always, to the very end of the age. 

Matthew 28: 19-20 

For since we believe that Jesus 

died and rose again, even so, 

through Jesus, God will bring with 

him those who have fallen asleep. 

1 Thessalonians 4:14

And over all these virtues put on love, which binds them all together in perfect unity."  

Colossians 3:14
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Please join us in  

welcoming the following 

families who have 

recently registered at 

Our Lady of the Lake.  

 

Our Parish family is a 

large and active one and 

is always in need of 

newcomers involvement.  

 

For additional questions 

or volunteer 

opportunities, please 

contact: 

 

Rae Collier 

Welcoming Chair 

615.305.0465 

raecollier@realtracs.com  

OLOL New Members 

T h e  P a r i s h  P e s s  

Brandon & Lisa Alfriend 

Oslo 

 

Kristine Anderson 

Emory 

 

Ryan & Kasie Couch 

Bailey, Johnny, Thomas,  

Robert & Declan 

 

Ron & Kate Disbrow 

Nicole & Naomi 

 

Patrick & Kaitlin Donovan 

Ana 

 

Jerry & Susan Coffey 

 

Bart & Marsha Eck 

Gus, Annie Jo, Katherine  

 

Elder Garcia & Elida Arevalo 

Kaitlyn & Jairyn 

 

James & Anh Griffith 

James  

 

Michelle Hamm 

 

Bryan & Brandi Haught 
Justin & Skylar  

 

Randy & Jackie Hill 

 

Dennis & Maribeth Johnson 

 

Chuck & Janine Junkroski 

 

 

Joshua & Jessica Kurtzman 

Claire & Margot 

 

Nathan Lane 

 

Andy Lombume 

Andy 

 

Nick & Theresa Moran 

 

Alex & Marie Neihoff 

 

Tammy Nelson 

 

Ringo Ordonez & Domenica     

Estrella 

Eathan & Eli 

 

Susan Perron 

 

Michael & Elizabeth Petty 

Liam 

 

Jason & Maura Radish 

Wyatt 

 

Harold Schmidt & Dawn Shea 

 

Jacob & Kristen Timmie 

Gerard 
 

Greg & Barbara Ziols 



 

Our Lady of the Lake Catholic Church 

1729 Stop 30 Road 

Hendersonville, Tennessee 37075 

Phone: 615.824.3276 

Fax: 615.824.7989 

Email: office@ololcconline.com 

Our Lady of the Lake  

Catholic Church Mission 

A parish is a place of encounter with 

Christ where His followers gather in His 

name to worship and find spiritual       

nourishment for our pilgrimage of faith.  

Our Lady of the Lake is a welcoming and 

committed family of believers, centered in 

the Eucharist, who strive to authentically 

live as disciples of Our Lord. 

Mass Schedule at Our Lady of the Lake Catholic Church 
 
 

Saturday Mass 5:00 PM (fulfills Sunday Worship obligation) 

Sunday Masses*  8:30 AM & 11:00 AM 

         Spanish Mass 6:00 PM 

Weekday Masses 

 Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 9:15 AM 

 Friday (Communion Service)  6:30 AM 

 Wednesday Youth Mass (when school is in session) 6:15 PM 

Reconciliation    Saturday, 4:00 - 4:50 PM or by appointment  
   * Nursery for infants & toddlers provided during Sunday morning Masses  

Our hearts and doors are open.  We hope to see you here. 


